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Ref  
 
30 September 2013 
 
Dear  
 
 
Re: Request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) 
 
Thank you for your request for information, which was received by the Nottinghamshire 
Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner on 25 July 2013.  
 
INFORMATION REQUESTED 
1. How much has your office, and the Police Authority before it, paid in general contributions 

to the Association of Chief Police Officers (ACPO) in each of the past three financial 
years, 2010-11, 2011-12 and 2012-13? If possible, please also state how much you 
expect to pay in the current financial year. 

2. How much has your office, and the Police Authority before it, paid to cover chief officers’ 
subscriptions to the Chief Police Officers’ Staff Association (CPOSA) or ACPO, in each of 
the past three financial years? 

3. How much has your office, and the Police Authority before it, paid to towards the ACPO 
Criminal Records Office (ACRO), in each of the past three financial years? 

4. How much has your office, and the Police Authority before it, paid to towards the Police 
National Information Co-ordination Centre (PNICC), in each of the past three financial 
years? If possible, please also state how much you expect to pay towards its successor 
organisation, the National Police Co-ordination Centre, this year. 

5. How much money has your office, and the Police Authority, received from the National 
Driver Offender Retraining Scheme (NDORS), in each of the past three financial years? 
Have you paid NDORS and its related organisations, NDORS Ltd, RSS Ltd and R&SC 
Ltd, any money? 

6. Please set out any other money you have paid to ACPO and related organisations in the 
past three financial years. These may include ACPO Crime Prevention Initiatives Ltd, the 
National Ballistic Intelligence Service, ACPO Terrorism and Allied Matters (TAM), the 
National Wildlife Crime Unit, ACPO conferences etc. 

 
RESPONSE 
Under S 1 (1) (a) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA), I can confirm that the 
Nottinghamshire Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does hold the information you 
have requested. 
 
The answers to your questions are provided in the attached document. 
 
 



 

  

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your interest in the Nottinghamshire 
Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner.  Should you have any further enquiries 
concerning this matter, please write or contact the Freedom of Information Officer on 
telephone number 101 Ext 801 2008 or e-mail nopcc@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Lisa Pearson 
Office Manager 
Nottinghamshire Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner 
 


